TICKENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the extraordinary meeting held on

1st June 2016 at 11.30 a.m. in the Village Hall Committee Room

PRESENT: Cllr Bruce Ralfs in the chair, Cllrs John Banks, Jane Brock, David Franks, Alan Holey, Mike Perrott and Pam Trenchard.

In attendance:  Vena Prater (Clerk)
67/16
APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllrs Ranjit Chuhan, Anan Loader and Mike Woodey.

68/16
PLANNING APPLICATION No. 16/P/0032/O: Former Tickenham Garden Centre

This meeting had been called to consider amendments to the proposed development. Initial reactions from councillors were that the number of smaller, more affordable units had been reduced, changes had been made to the access and highway proposals but overall the amendments had not significantly addressed the Council’s concerns.


Access and Highway:  The Council considered that the proposed highway works for pedestrian, cycle and vehicular access remained totally inadequate.  It was noted that it was proposed to widen the carriageway to the standard 7m width but pedestrian and cycle access, particularly to the centre of the village had not been addressed.  It was also noted that there were two access/egress points on to Church Lane shown on the drawings but the supporting documentation mentioned only one.  Concerns were also expressed about the positioning of the proposed bus stops.

Site and Density:  Council noted that the density had been reduced from 41 dwellings to 32: however, this appeared to have been achieved by reducing the number of smaller, more affordable units ands increasing the size of others.


After a full discussion it was AGREED that the following be submitted to North Somerset Council:

(i) The Council has carefully reviewed the amendments and found that they do not significantly address previously expressed concerns, particularly with regard to highways proposals where the needs of pedestrians, cyclists and vehicles have not been adequately addressed.

(ii) Further to the Council’s previous suggestion that an all-weather footpath/ cycleway be provided from the development, along the river bank, to link with the B3130 (point 7 in the previous submission) it was further recommended that such a path should link with footpath T22 or T24.

(iii) The Council asks that a footpath be provided on the eastern side of the B3130 from the site entrance to Old Lane: this would provide pedestrian access to the leisure area of Cadbury Camp and walks towards Tickenham.

(iv) Any bus stops should be in lay-bys to avoid traffic congestion.  Furthermore, it was suggested that the bus stop proposed on the eastern side of the B3130 might be located near the entrance to Old Lane, where the necessary land might be available. 

(v) The number of small, more affordable units appears to have been reduced: the Council recommends that the number of such dwellings as shown on the original proposal be maintained.

(vi) Attention is drawn to the error in supporting documentation which refers to one access/egress on to Church Lane, but with two shown on the drawings.  As previously submitted, the Council recommends that visibility splays be provided.
(vii) Should this outline application be approved, the Council requests that it is consulted on any further plans submitted in accordance with any conditions which might be applied.

(viii) The above recommendations/observations should be read in conjunction with the Council’s previous response to the original proposals.
